# OUR LADY OF THE LAKE PARISH COUNCIL MEETING October 16, 2024

COUNCIL MEMBERS	ATTENDANCE
FATHER BILL LUCAS	YES
MARY BURNS	NO
BERNIE FUNDERBURG	YES
DEBBIE GOSSETT	YES
MEAGAN PRICE	YES
JEFF REACH	YES
BRENDA ROCHFORD	YES
ALLEN ROSS	NO
JORGE SOLIS	YES
PAUL THOMAS	NO

The meeting was opened in prayer by Father Bill. Previous month's minutes were read and approved.

## **BUILDING COMMITTEE REPORT- Father Bill**

The Building Committee met on Sept 24th. The meeting was to catch up on the plans for the construction of a new parish hall and a gymnasium. They met again on October 15 to introduce the members to our architect, Cindy Coyle of Architecture Works. Cindy will bring a projector to the next meeting on Nov 12th to project the parish hall and gymnasium and take questions. At the November meeting the committee will work out details and then give them to Goodgame for a price. Once Goodgame gives us a price we can then begin to reduce what we want if needed. We will then come up with a capital campaign. The cost, minus 2 million will determine amount for our capital campaign.

FINANCE COMMITTEE - Father Bill

No report. Will meet on the 21st

### KNIGHT OF COLUMBUS - Bernie Funderburg

The Knights will cook for the Fall Festival. Parish picnic was not well attended this year. The Knights had so much food left over.

## MAINTENANCE COMMITTEE- Father Bill

Someone broke a key off in the north door of the church resulting in the lock having to be replaced. The church is using this opportunity to have most of the locks rekeyed. The office will keep a record of people that will receive the new keys. The copier for Religious Ed has been replaced with a copier that is leased. This was cheaper than buying a new one and includes maintenance. The lease was \$158.00 for the first month and will be \$116.00 per month for 36 months. Lawnmower needs a new battery and a ballast needs to be replaced in Church.

LITURGY COMMITTEE - Father Bill

No report. Committee will meet on the 24th.

#### **RELIGIOUS ED-**

Classes are going well. There Are lots of younger kids coming but we need to work on the older kids. Confirmation class have been helping out for service hours.

#### **OLD BUSINESS**

We had 120 families participate in the parish directory pictures. The directories should be ready in 4-6 weeks. 8-10 people have signed up for the Ava Maria Trip scheduled for Dec 14th. The cost is \$25.00 per person. October 9th was the final Mass for the chapel at St Vincent's St Clair.

New Business: No new business

Next meeting will be November 20, 2024 Opening Prayer - Debbie Gossett

Closing Prayer - Father Bill